


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
June 2, 2025 
 
 
Ms. Monica Williams 
1 Spruce Avenue 
South San Francisco, CA 94080 
 
Re: Appeal of Planning Commission Decision, 500 Railroad Avenue 
 
Dear Ms. Williams,  
 
I am writing in response to the letter you sent to Ms. Rosa Acosta, City Clerk, on May 25th, 
2025. The letter requests an appeal of the decision made by the Planning Commission 
regarding the rezoning of 500 Railroad Avenue.  
 
On May 15, 2025 the Planning Commission held a public hearing and voted to make a 
recommendation to the City Council, but did not make a decision regarding this project. 
Thus, there is not a decision to appeal. The City Council has decision-making authority for 
the land use entitlements for this project. The Council will consider the project at a future 
public hearing date, tentatively scheduled for July 9, 2025.  
 
The Planning Commission received several letters and comments regarding this project, 
and staff will include all public comments, as well as your letter of May 25, in the City 
Council staff report.  
 
Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have any questions about this process, or 
about the project (adena.friedman@ssf.net, 650-877-8535, or at 315 Maple Avenue).  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Adena Friedman 
Chief Planner 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL 2025 
 
EDDIE FLORES, MAYOR (DIST. 5) 
MARK ADDIEGO, VICE MAYOR (DIST. 1) 
JAMES COLEMAN, MEMBER (DIST. 4) 
MARK NAGALES, MEMBER (DIST. 2) 
FLOR NICOLAS, MEMBER (DIST. 3) 
 
SHARON RANALS, CITY MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 

PLANNING DIVISION  
DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC 

AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 (650) 877-8535 

FAX (650) 829-6639 
E-MAIL PLANNING@SSF.NET 

 

Docusign Envelope ID: 51561328-DE92-47B9-B8CF-EEEB0AB37D95

mailto:adena.friedman@ssf.net


Cc:  
Project File P23-0061 
Rosa Acosta, City Clerk 
Billy Gross, Principal Planner 
Victoria Kim, Associate Planner 
Kimia Mahallati, Assistant City Attorney 
Sky Woodruff, City Attorney  
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